MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 

SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
HELD ON MONDAY, 16th APRIL 2018
Present:
Mr Michael Mackender, Chairman


Mr Paul Brown
Dr Derek Toomer, Vice Chairman                             Mr Gareth Rees

Mrs Sylvia East, Parish Clerk 


Mr Malcolm Finch

Cllr Peter Ridgewell (District Councillor)

Apologies Received
Apologies had been received by Mr George Radford.
Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest on any of the Agenda Items.
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 12th February 2018
There being no comments or amendments put forward, these were then signed by the Chairman as being a true record of events.
Parish Clerk’s Report

1. The Parish Clerk updated all present on the current bank balance and handed out copies of the end of year accounts.   These will now be taken to our Internal Auditor.
2. The Annual Governance and Accountability Return was duly signed and dated.
3. The Parish Clerk advised that the new forms for the 2017/2018 Audit, Parts 1,2 & 3 Annual Governance & Accountability Returns (AGAR) and Exemption Certificates (EC) will need to be dealt with in a
timed sequence.  The Governance and Accountability needed to be signed April/May, the Exemption

Certificate has to be sent to the External Auditor by the 11th June.  The Statutory Common Public Rights period is between the 2nd and 13th July and the External Audit has to be signed off by the 30th September.

What will now occur is that on Monday, 23rd April the Parish Clerk will take the books/spreadsheet/bank statements and invoices to the Internal Auditor, who in turn will provide an Internal Audit, hopefully

before the AGM.  Thereafter the Governance and Accountability form will be put on the Parish Council website and the paperwork will be forwarded onto the External Auditor.   Once the External Audit has been undertaken, this will then go onto the Parish Council website
4. An update was given on outstanding issues:

a) the drains on the County Council roads.   We have reminded Suffolk County Council that this remains outstanding on more than 6 occasions todate but we receive a reply stating that this is “in the budget”.

b) The walk-way by the bridge – this work was carried out by the Breaking Ground group and the Parish Clerk will see whether or not she is able to find out anything further.  At the moment the walk-way only goes a very short distance.
c) The problem with the parking situation when we have a large number of ‘twitchers’ in the village.The Parish Clerk advised that very likely the best way forward would be to ask the
Forestry Commission if they had any spare signposts which could be used advise that this is not a parking area .  Norfolk County Council are not interested in painting yellow lines in this area or wishing to spend any money at all.  Bottom line, the Forestry Car Park is empty over the weekends and there is a perfectly good area further up the road that has been used as a car park over the years.

d) Brandon Lodge Gate – despite a few very strongly worded emails to the Planning Enforcer, we

continue to be fobbed off with excuses about some retrospective planning application.   We can
but continue to peck away at this but it was generally agreed that something is not quite right overall.   A suggestion was made by Cllr Ridgewell that perhaps a letter of our MP Matthew Hancock might be appropriate.  He commented that Matthew Hancock would be holding a surgery at the Brandon Day Care Centre on the 8th September at 10.00 am so perhaps, all else failing, one of our Councillors could attend and raise this issue with him.  The Parish Clerk is in fact away on holiday at this time but could produce a letter detailing the Parish Council’s concerns.
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5.  Parish Councillor’s Reports
Malcolm Finch reported on the fact that during an icy period, it was extremely difficult for residents cars to manoeuvre the upper village road and suggested the possibility of the Parish Council purchasing at least two of the large yellow grit bins.  This was discussed and it was agreed that we should make such purchase.

County Councillors and District Councillors
Cllr Ridgewell made further reference to the joining up of Forest Heath with Bury St Edmunds.  The
reduction in the District Councillors would of course have an effect overall, and we will not be able to
have the District Councillor attendance that we have enjoyed in the past.

Cllr Ridgewell made a comment regarding the new GDPR arrangements and the Parish Clerk advised that she has seen the wealth of paperwork on this issue, spoken to the Brandon Town Clerk and SALC and feels that Santon Downham Parish Council will effectively be able to cover any requirements.   
Chairman’s Report

The chairman reported that he has been going around the Village Green cutting of low hanging branches in order that he is able to cut the Village Green.
He raised the issue of the trees that we have as replacements for trees cut down.  Mr Finch commented that the best time to plant these would be in November unless in containers.

Next Meeting
The next meeting will now be the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council (in the past always referred to as the AGM) and this will be held on Monday, 21st May 2018.   It was therefore agreed that the previously agreed June meeting will no longer be necessary.

The meeting closed at 8.15 pm.
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